----- Forwarded message -----

From: Marasco, Louise < Louise. Marasco@tbs-sct.gc.ca>

Date: Thu, Jul 23, 2020 at 1:06 PM

Subject: TBS Response to your Access to Information Act request: A-2020-00043 / JS

To: gage@secondstreet.org <gage@secondstreet.org> Cc: Séguin, Johanne <Johanne.Seguin@tbs-sct.gc.ca>

PROTECTED A / PROTÉGÉ A

Dear Mr. Haubrich:

This is in reply to your revised request submitted under the Access to Information Act for the following:

"A table showing all instances of a negotiated pay reduction between the Core Public Administration of the federal government and unions. Required columns: Name of union, percent reduction, year of agreement."

Please be advised that after a thorough search no information related to your request exists within the Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat. Our sector officials indicated that there is no data or any information that indicates that there has ever been a negotiated pay reduction.

Please be advised that you are entitled to file a complaint with the Office of the Information Commissioner of Canada concerning the processing of your request within 60 days of the receipt of this notice. In the event you decide to avail yourself of this right, your notice of complaint should be addressed to:

Office of the Information Commissioner of Canada 30 Victoria Street Gatineau, Quebec K1A 1H3

Should you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact Johanne Séguin at 613-296-0683 or toll free at 1-866-312-1511 or by email at johanne.seguin@tbs-sct.gc.ca.

Yours sincerely,

Louise Marasco, for:

Danielle Golden Director Access to Information and Privacy Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat 90 Elgin Street, 8th Floor Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0R5

Gage